
 

Jubilee Jottings 
A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                September 2024 

 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

Club vouchers must be used within 12 months of issue. 
 

 
 

Festival of Joy 
This continued throughout the month and I’m not 
sure if its over yet. Meanwhile, I’ve been told a 
number of our other active members are also 
celebrating the same occasion.  
 

 
 

Bruna McDonald is one of them and I also note she 
had a win early this month. Well done you!. A 
number of her golfing buddies joined her at King 
River Cafe for a delightful lunch. Our best wishes to 
you Bruna. If you know someone else who joins 
these Octogenarians be sure to let the JJs compiler 
know.  

 

And now to Golfing News….. It has certainly been a 
full month of golf. Congratulations to all the recent 

winners and aren’t we enjoying better weather 
conditions and a course in fantastic shape.  

 

Fathers Day 
The month kicked off with Father’s Day and it was 

great to see some young dads being thoroughly 
spoilt with a leave pass to play. 
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The Kerl Cup 
On Sun 8th Sept the 3 person 9 hole Ambrose Kerl 
Cup was held in beautiful weather. Twenty-two 
teams had a great day with fun for all.  
 
A lovely chicken lunch followed the morning’s 
golf before the serious side of the day started. 
Thanks to everyone who helped prepare and 
present the meal, worked to clean up afterwards 
and those who operated the bar.  
 
The KERL CUP TRIVIA afternoon only confirmed 
what we already knew, most of us don't know a 
lot.....  
It was great to see over 80 people showing their 
support. Thanks to everyone who participated 

and those who worked hard to ensure a successful day.  
 
3 golfing teams in particular had a great day.  
Congratulations to: 
  

 
 
1st Rick Harnwell, Ali Comensoli and Judy Fogarty nett 
31 
 

 
 
Runners Up Chris O’Keefe, Aaron Jose and Brett 
Warnock 31.60. 
 

 
2nd Runners Up:  Alan White, Carolyn Jeffrey  

and Andy Senkic 31.75 
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Ladies Foursomes 

Championship 
Congratulations to the winners of the Ladies 

Foursomes Championships on Thursday 19th Di 

Murphy and Leeanne Carmody 

 

Then (when you’re hot, you’re hot) they both 
backed-up 2 days later.  

 

Medal of Medal Winners  
Leeanne Carmody c/b from Di Murphy both -1. 
On the same day, Sept 21, Mens 18 Hole Stroke  

Medal of Medals winner Noel Holmes -3. A great 

day for both Noel Holmes and Leeanne Carmody 

Well done to you both. 

 

 

Kay O’Shea Day 
The Kay O'Shea Memorial was held on Sept 22 in 
lovely Spring weather. Thank you to Bev Fisher for 
her sponsorship of the 2 Person Mixed Stableford  
The winners were Mitch Howe and Carolyn Jeffrey 
with 46 points. 

 
 

Runners Up: Mike Fitzsimons and Judy Fogarty (45)  
3rd place: Bill Van Nordenne and Di Murphy (45) 
 

What’s on in October? 
Tue 1st   Ladies Singles Knock Out 3rd Round 
Thurs 10th  Ladies Pairs Championship 
Sat 12th  Mixed Pairs Championship 
Tue 15th  Ladies Singles K/O Final Round 
  Jubilee Invitation Day 
Tue 22nd  Ladies Monthly Medal 
Sat 26th  Men’s Monthly Medal 
Mon 28th  VETS at Wodonga 

 

What’s on in November? 
Sat 2nd  Men’s Pairs Championship 
Thurs 7th Ladies Oaks Day Par 3 
Mon 18th  VETS at Myrtleford 
Thurs 21th Ladies Monthly Medal 
Sat 24th Men’s Monthly Medal 
Thurs 28th Ladies Closing Day & AGM 
Sat 30th  Closing Day 4 person Ambrose
    

Next Meeting 

of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 15th of 
Oct at 7.00 pm and any items you want addressed 
at that meeting should be sent in writing to the 
secretary. 
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The NEDGA Junior 

Challenge 
This is a 3-stage event for boys and girls at club, 
Local District and North East District 
Levels with great prizes at each stage. Jubilee held 
our NEDGA Junior event on Saturday 21st with 7 
competitors - 
Nicholas Brain, Cooper Howse, Ethan Renshaw, 
Trinity Mulder, Harry O'Brien, Jack Dean 
and Hamish Lewis. 
The top 5 players with the most Stableford points 
now go through to the Local District round; venue 
and day in October to be advised shortly. They 
were: 
 

Hamish Lewis (age 17) played 18 holes and will 
compete in the Rookies Section (15-18 year olds) 
 

Harry O'Brien, & Jack Dean (both 12) played 9 holes 
and will compete in the Tweens (12-14 age group) 
 

Trinity Mulder (aged 10) played the 9 holes and has 
opted to be included in the 12-14 section as well 
 

Nicholas Brain (aged 10) played 6 holes and will 
compete in the Midgets (8-11 year old) section 
 

The Final stage will be held in conjunction with 
Junior Championships 24th Nov. 
Our club are very impressed with our juniors for 
giving it a go and with their parents for 
encouraging them to continue with their golf. With 
our Thursday nights clinics starting back at 5pm 
after the school holidays (10/10/24) we will have a 
great junior squad at Jubilee.   
 

These kids are our golf club’s future so let’s all get 
behind them. 
 

Latest Upgrade 
Coring of the Greens is scheduled to take place on 
Tuesday 29th October 
Cart Shed: 
If you are interested in storing your cart or buggy 
at Jubilee GC please give you name to Gordon 
Paterson in the Pro Shop. Batteries will need to be 
taken home to be charged.  

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members 
Full Member:   Pip Whitford  
 Damien Frawley  Jacqui Colbert 
 Anne Ackerly  Warren Rickard 
 Daryl Smith  Andrew Keast 
 Duncan MacGibbon Leo Keast 
Country Over 50km 
 Jade Senkic  Kyle Mills 
 Brett Mayor  June Hateley 
Country Over 200km 
 Wyatt Haigh  Tisha Eggleston 
Under 21 years  Elena Stone 
Under 18 years  Jack Whiley 

Please make our new members welcome 
 

29th Sept Eon Scott  (9th) 
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JGC Membership Cards 

After much discussion the JGC Board has decided 
that there will be no Membership Cards this year. 
There are multiple reasons for this decision. 

Members have never had to produce them 
The Golflink Card shows the name of your 
Home Club. 
If a Member leaves the club the Golflink 
Card is deactivated so cannot be used. 
Every year at least a third of the cards are 
never picked up. 

If you do need your Membership Card and/or your 
receipt please contact Joy. 

 

Jubilee Veterans 
September has already passed us by and October 
with daylight savings, and we hope warmer 
weather, is on the way. Numbers at Monday Vets 
are still fairly static at around 25 to 30 each week.  
Hopefully this will increase in the coming weeks.  
NEDVGA was this month held at Howlong. We had 
20 members nominate to play on the day. The 
weather was fantastic and the course was very well 
presented. They had a field of 177 players on the 
day and although play seemed to be slow, we 
finished in around 4hrs 30min. which was very 
acceptable. Although the course was in great 
condition and the weather great only 6 players out 
of the whole field had 36 points or better with the 
best score from C grade with 39. 
Peter Ford managed 5th in B Grade, Paul McInerney 
3rd in D grade, Roger Henderson 4th in D grade and 
Alex Jones a nearest the pin. These were the only 
Jubilee players to feature in the results.  
Howlong was also the second round of the 
NEDVGA championships. A huge congratulations to 
Peter Ford who won B grade with a total of 69 over 
two rounds and also to Graham Ulbrick who 
managed sixth in C grade with a total of 65.  
Next event is on October 28th at Wodonga. 
Nominations sheet is up on the board so get your 
entries in early along with your money in the tin.  
See you all on the course and make sure that with 
the warmer weather coming you use plenty of 
hydration and sun screen.  
 

  

Ladies Invitation Day 

 
Entries close Oct 10th  

Contact Carol Myles for more information 
Great prizes have been organised through the Pro 
Shop. Members are asked to assist by bringing 
their favourite dessert to share. A list will be on the 
Ladies notice board. We will also be asking for 
contributions for a local gourmet produce basket 
raffle– chip in with some others to purchase some 
great local stuff! 
A number of our own Ladies make regular efforts 
to support other club events in the region. This 
helps to maintain our strong positive reputation as 
a valuable club in the North East. These women 
have been racking up the trophies, prizes and 
raffles recently too.  
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Guide to Golf Etiquette 
Temporary Local Rules 

Be sure to always consult the noticeboard outside 
the Pro Shop for Temporary Local Rules for 
situations which occur and are temporarily present 
on the golf course such as: – 
 
-Ground Under Repair 
-Areas of Course Maintenance Works 
-Fallen Trees 
-Burst Pipe 
-Damage to the Course 
-Wheel Marks made by Course Equipment 
-Aeration Holes 
-Embedded Ball Through the Green 
-Preferred Lies or Tee-Up due to extremely 
wet/muddy conditions 
-Temporary Obstructions 

 
 

Golf Quip 

Its amazing how a golfer who never helps out 
around the house will replace his divots, repair his 

ball marks and rake his sand traps. 
 

And that is a wonderful segue into my 
announcement that this is my last effort as a 
compiler of Jubilee Jottings. It is time for a new 
member to put up their hand and I think it might 
be about time we had one of the Men consider it. I 
worry the content is sometimes ‘Ladies Loaded’ 
but that has been a reflection of my playing 
partners rather than any favouritism. Of course it 
doesn’t have to one of the Men, any Member 
interested will be considered. Contact Joy if you 
would like to take over the reins, there are loads of 
handover help on hand for you. Thank you to 
everyone who has contributed pieces over the last 
12 months. 

Libby 
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